



Director General's Office UK Visas and Immigration and Her Majesty's Passport Office 2 Marsham Street London, SW1P 4DF

Tel: 020 7035 5216

Email: Abi.Tierney@homeoffice.gov.uk

Date: 15 September 2020

## Dear All,

At the Asylum SEG on Friday of last week we committed to keeping you updated on cessations and when these would be resuming for those who have received a negative decision. I am therefore writing to let you know that the Minister for Immigration Compliance and the Courts has written to Local Authority Chief Executives today setting out these will start with immediate effect in England, and in the rest of the United Kingdom following consultation with officials in the Devolved Administrations.

We continue to share detailed data with Local Authorities to assist them in planning and this will continue. Migrant Help stand ready to support with the move-on process for those who will now receive cessation letters and we continue to work closely with them.

Andy Kelly will be writing to the SMPs today and will ask that the local NGOs are copied into any local information relating to restarting of negative cessations.

Thank you again for your continued support.

Yours Sincerely,

Abi Tierney

Director General, HM Passport Office and UK Visas & Immigration